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Impact of the Uninsured on the Broader Population

· Hospitals often serve as primary care treatment facilities for those without access to other health care.  Providence and Alaska Regional Hospitals in Anchorage report providing $89 million in uncompensated care in 2006.  In 2005, the total cost of health care in Alaska for the uninsured (excluding costs paid out-of-pocket by the uninsured) was $125 million (Families USA).
· These costs are passed on to other Alaskans, businesses and government, raising premiums and out-of-pocket expenses for individuals, employers, and the State of Alaska. 
· According to new research, private employers in Alaska pay an average of $1,466 more per family and $565 more per individual in health insurance premiums to cover the costs of health care for the uninsured.  By 2010, this is expected to increases to $2,248 per family and $857 per individual (Families USA).
· The cost to the State of Alaska of providing health insurance for its 14,786 full-time, executive branch employees is estimated to be $18.9 million higher because health providers shift the cost of caring for the uninsured. (March 2006, Legislative Research Report).   
· Some $17 billion is spent in the U.S. annually on unnecessary hospitalizations, according to a 2004 study in Pediatrics.  The study, which surveyed parents and doctors of children admitted to the hospital, found that 13-46% of the admissions could have been avoided with better care at home or by primary care physicians.

· Nationally, individuals unable to pay medical bills are filing for bankruptcy at unprecedented rates.  Between 1980 and 2001, medically driven bankruptcies increased 23 times (American Medical Association, 2005).  Half of the 1.5 million American families that filed for bankruptcy in 2001 cited medical bills as the cause (Health Affairs, Feb. 2005). 

· The pay-off from providing health insurance for low-income children is substantial.  According to governing.com, “Immunizations, annual visits to a pediatrician, dental care, and screening for vision, hearing and developmental problems are all long-term money savers for the health care system as a whole.”   For example, every $1 spent on a mumps/measles/rubella shot, saves $26, according to Washington State Dept. of Health research.
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